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As fall takes hold and we look forward to the upcoming holidays, I am thankful for so many things, not the least of
which is the support East Spring Lake receives from its homeowners. Happily, the board can report that more than
85% of households have contributed all or a portion of the $3300 special assessment allowing us to make
commitments and progress on the lake dredge plan and some other capital projects discussed at our April 2022
annual and the subsequent May 2022 special meeting.

In September, the upper tennis court repair was completed. We now have three full courts in excellent repair. Also, we
are excited to have been able to add two pickleball courts on the top court. For new neighbors, or those who may not
have used the courts recently, we do have a reservation system. You can connect with Jonathan Leach at
jonathanleach103@gmail.com for further instructions for making court reservations and for accessing the pickleball
equipment if needed.

The board has engaged an engineering firm to complete required studies for dredge permits for the main lake.
Currently, it is unclear how long the permitting process will take. We do still expect to be dredging in the late
Spring/early Summer 2023. As firmer timing comes into focus, we will certainly share with everyone.

Overall, we hope you agree that our common amenities and shared areas are getting the attention they need to
maintain the beauty and value of our neighborhood.  Lots of private homes are getting spruced up too. It is fun to see
the updates. Thank you to all who have filed ACC requests and who keep us posted on the work, particularly when it
goes longer than anticipated. We certainly appreciate the challenges. 

Speaking of challenges, I know many have wondered what is going on with the home that burned down a year ago
at 2833 Long Lake Drive. It has been sold to a developer. We have sent a letter to this new owner requesting
immediate clearing of the lot. We will continue to follow up and take appropriate action. It is our hope that very soon
we will have a beautiful new home that replaces the carcass there now.

Our social committee has been busy planning a number of fun fall activities including the recent community Garage
Sale, Halloween festivities, the Annual East Spring Lake 5K and more. This is a little less social, but we also provided a
shared dumpster for the neighborhood. Watch email and Facebook for updates.

                                                                                                                                                 Happy fall y’all!

                                                                                                                                                 Michelle

PRESIDENT'S CORNER
Michelle Mulcahey - ESL HOA President 
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ESL BOARD ELECTIONS ARE COMING

President 
Vice President
Treasurer 
Pool 
Grounds
Tennis Chairs (Men’s and Women’s)

The BOARD ELECTIONS ARE COMING 
Time flies when you’re having fun! 

We encourage all neighbors, newer and longer-term alike, to volunteer for a board or committee position. All
positions are open to new candidates annually. And, per our bylaws, executive board members can only serve a
maximum of two consecutive 1-year terms in any one position. That means the following board and/or committee
positions must be filled with new people:

We are also looking for a new Capital Reserves Committee lead to take over from our neighbor Doug Gibeaut who
needs to turn his attention elsewhere after serving for three years as the committee lead.

For most positions, the time commitment is typically 6-8 hours per month with some heavier seasonal efforts for
positions like pool and tennis. Nominations are open now for the fiscal 2023 term which begins April 1, 2023. 

Please reach out to the board at EastSpringLakeHOABOD@gmail.com and let us know how you’d be interested in
helping. 
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After more than three years of general disuse and exploring many potential solutions, the repairs and installation of
the ProCushion surface on the upper tennis court were completed in early September. So far, the reviews on the new
playing surface have been very positive. It is nice to be back to three usable tennis courts for the neighborhood. 

Additionally, the upper court is lined for two pickleball courts. We have two portable pickleball nets which will be
stored in the closet in the clubhouse in the short term. The nets require some assembly, but it’s pretty easy to do. 

SAVE THE DATE:  Pickleball Clinic | Saturday, November 12th, 1PM (weather permitting)
We will be hosting a Pickleball Clinic on Saturday, November 12th beginning at 1 p.m. with Danny Alea, weather
permitting. Danny is an ex-tennis professional who has played on the ESL ALTA team in the past and is now
exclusively a pickleball player who also coaches the sport. The format of the event will be determined based on
number of participants and general skill level. 
 
We plan to have a tennis social next Spring before the regular ALTA seasons start. Please contact me if you are
interested in attending the pickleball event or for any questions related to the pickleball nets or about tennis in the
neighborhood and the East Cobb/North Atlanta area. jonathanleach103@gmail.com or (678) 910-4942.

TENNIS NEWS
Jonathan Leach, Tennis Co-Chair 
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VOLUNTEERS NEEDED
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We are looking for your favorite recipes to share in our next Newsletter.  
Please send your recipe to:   mares0754@gmail.com. 



 The included categories will be: 




Easy & Amazing Appetizers
Lunch, Brunch & Fun

Easy Dinners & Holiday Favorites
BBQ Extraordinaire

Dazzling Desserts
Happy Hour Favorites (Beverages & More)



Love cooking and entertaining?  

I'd love your help with this fun addition to the ESL Newsletter.
Please contact Mary Schoppman, mares0754@gmail.com 






COMING SOON!
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 Homeside Properties, Inc.                      Charmaine Key, Community Manager
 900 North Point Parkway, Ste. 325     Phone: 678-248-8818
 Alpharetta, GA 30005                              ckey@homesideproperties.com
 Main Office Phone: 678-297-9566

 Account Questions: myaccount@homesideproperties.com
 Closing Information: carchives@homesideproperties.com

 Main Office Phone: 678-297-9566 
 Regular Hours: M-F, 8:30am – 5:00pm 
 Main Office Fax: 678-297-9491

mailto:ckey@homesideproperties.com
mailto:myaccount@homesideproperties.com
mailto:carchives@homesideproperties.com


Fall 2022



Fall 2022


